TOWN OF VIENNA, VIRGINIA
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given that the Town Council (the “Town Council”) of the Town of Vienna,
Virginia (the “Town”) will consider a Public Hearing on Monday, November 15, 2021, beginning
at 8:00 p.m., in the Council Room, Town Hall, 127 Center Street South, Vienna, Virginia, to
regarding the following:

Proposed Options for Resolutions to Request the General Assembly to amend the Charter for
the Town of Vienna; specifically, to amend Part 1 - Charter, Chapter 3, Elections; specifically
possible adjustments to terms and election cycles following the General Assembly’s adoption of
November election cycles. The following options, summarized below, will be open for discussion
and public input:

1. 2022 election term in November 2022 would be for an initial 3 year term, 2023 election term
would be for 4 year term, then staggered terms in odd years thereafter; or

2. Extend current 2022 term elections to November 2023, and current 2023 election term
election held in November 2023 for 2 year terms - all candidates run together thereafter for 2
year terms; or

3. 2022 term election terms to be held in November 2022 for an initial 3 year term; 2023
election terms runs for 2 year term; thereafter, all candidates run together going forward in
2025 for 2 year terms

At said public meeting, any and all interested persons will be given an opportunity to provide
comment and input regarding the above. The Town Council will consider the listed options,
options as modified, as well as additional options suggested at the Public Hearing.

A copy of the proposed Charter Amendment options are on file in the office of the Town Clerk
and may be viewed Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. or via the website at
www.viennava.gov.

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN COUNCIL

Melanie J. Clark, MMC
Town Clerk
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